Diocese of Atlanta Commission on Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking (DMST) - 2018
The Commission on DMST has continued in its daunting mission of bringing an end to the selling of children for sex.  The name of the Commission is far too “polite” and “nice” to tell the full story.  Children are being sold every single day for the purposes of sex.  To be even more blunt, these children are raped on a regular basis to earn money for someone else’s pocket to the tune of an average of $33,000 a week in the Atlanta area.  Selling children for sex represents and underground economy generating about $290 million dollars a year in the metro area.  
Additional educational materials, data sources and resources may be found on the Commission’s   webpage on the Diocesan Website.
Sadly, many choose not to see this problem.  Perhaps it is just beyond their comprehension that someone would be selling children for sex.  We often do not want to admit to some of the more sordid activities of human beings in their mistreatment of each other. Maybe if we don’t admit that we see it, we can convince ourselves that it is not happening.  The problem does exist and is closer to home than we might realize.  

One of the goals of The Commission on DMST is to get individual parishes and worshiping communities involved in stopping the sex trafficking of children.  The more involved, the greater the awareness, the better the chance that we can have an impact on ending this scourge.

On January 26, 2019 The Commission will provide one avenue for involvement.  It is called The Save Our Adolescents from Prostitution or SOAP Project.  We will come together at All Saints’ Episcopal Church in Atlanta to put labels on bars of soap.  The labels have the hotline numbers children who are being trafficked can call for help.  They also provide access to educational information for others.  These bars of soap are placed in hotel room bathrooms and other restrooms so that children can access them.  About the only time a child being trafficked is alone is when in the bathroom.  Major sports events attract traffickers and their customers.  This event takes place right before the Super Bowl that will be played at the Mercedes Benz Stadium.  

Please help us “Soap Up” Atlanta.  Register and participate on January 26.  We will label bars of soap and receive additional education and training about the selling of children for sex. WE vow to respect the dignity of every human being through our baptismal covenant.  The dignity of the victims of sex trafficking is not being respected.  We have work to do.

Please go to https://tinyurl.com/supersoap2018 and sign up to Soap Up Atlanta.

Additional information is also in the flier that accompanies this report.

We invite you to join the members of the Commission on DMST in our work throughout the year.  We welcome your interest and participation.  Questions may be directed to bruce.garner@att.net .

Bruce Garner, Chair, Commission on Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking, Diocese of Atlanta.
